
St Huberts Island Bridge 
Council’s Proposed 

“Safety Upgrade”

Central Coast Council wants 

  COMMENTS from everyone   
  by   

  8 MAY 2020   
Email your essential opinion/comments to: 

 * secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au   (preferred, and comments will be forwarded to Council) 

 * ask@centralcoast.nsw.gov.au 

…or…      Write to Central Coast Council 49 Mann St Gosford 2250 

  SEE the (slightly tidied) notification letter, and MORE from Council OVER  

Council e
xample of 

similar safety barrie
r 

mesh intended for 

our Is
land Bridge
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To:  The President of St Hubert Island Resident Association. 

You will be aware that Council has received funding for a safety upgrade to the St Huberts Island bridge. 
This project is part of the Central Coast Roads Package funded by the Australian Government through the 
Urban Congestion Fund. 

The Project will include the removal of the existing bridge railings and replacement with safety barrier mesh 
fencing on both sides of St Huberts Island Bridge. This will improve the safety of pedestrians and deter 
improper actions of some members of the public previously experienced on the St Huberts Island Bridge. 

Council have engaged an appropriately qualified civil and structural engineering consultant to design the 
proposed safety barrier mesh fencing in accordance with guidelines and standards. 

It is anticipated tenders for the supply and installation of the new safety barrier mesh fencing will be called 
in June-July 2020. Once tenders have been received the timing of construction can be established. The 
Residents Association will be further advised of the exact date of commencement of work and provided with 
the name and contact details of the Council Officer who will manage the contract for the work. 

A typical section of the proposed safety barrier mesh fence is shown below. (Dimensions are in millimetres.)

Council would be happy for the Residents Association to distribute the information contained in this letter to 
its members. 

Council would be happy to receive written comments concerning this proposal direct from the public 

or through the Residents Association until the 8th May 2020. 

Comments should be sent to: 
* Central Coast Council 49 Mann St GOSFORD NSW 2250

or
* Email to ask@centralcoast.nsw.gov.au.

Should you have any enquiries regarding the above information I can be 
contacted on telephone 4325 8980 during normal business hours.

Navneet Raheja 
Project Development Engineer

Rece
ived fr

om Council
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day 17 A

pril
 2020
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